[image: ]     Monroe County Solid Waste Management
          20448 Junco Road • Norwalk, WI  54648 • 608-269-8783 phone • 608-823-7303 fax



APRIL 2019 MINUTES
“PENDING”


   Committee:	Solid Waste Management, Paul Steele, Committee Chair   
  Date: 	Tuesday, April 16th, 2019 
  Time:	4:00 PM
 Place:	Solid Waste Department Office 
		20448	Junco Road, Norwalk, WI  54646

1. Call To Order: The meeting was called to order by Chair Paul Steele at the Monroe County Solid Waste Office, Norwalk, WI.
2. Discussion/Action: Approval of January 2019 Minutes:  Steele asked for a motion to approve the meeting minutes of January 2019.  Motioned by Schroeder.  Giraud seconds.  Passed unanimously.
3. Landfill and Departmental Operations
a. General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: Gross tonnage is up for the year by 4.25%.  Leachate total tonnage hauled for the year out of Ridgeville Site II ended at 4446 tons.  The landfill tonnage less cover material and other banned items ended at 8321 tons for a yearly increase of 9.56% over last year.  The landfill incoming loads are up by 2.42% ending at 1693 loads.  Revenue is up by 2.87% over last year with a yearly total of $406,144 for 2019.
b. March 2019 Financial Report:  So far during 2019 our revenue received is $137,072 with a total amount still owed of $136,193.  The total yearly expense for the Landfill are $140,600, leaving a total operation fund of -$3,528.  The recycling program has a total fund balance of -$36, 326, this is because we have not received any grant money as of now.  The Clean Sweep program has a revenue of $1,405, with expenditures of $7,493, leaving the total Clean Sweep account at a negative $6,088 balance.  The Ridgeville Site I Closure and Long Term Care balance is at a negative $4,485.  This number will continue to increase as the Site I does not generate revenue.  The total Solid Waste Funds balance is negative 50,427.  The total facilities reserve is $334,268.
4. Discussion: Leachate Treatment Plant Progress/Photos/Financials:  We took the committee on a tour of the Treatment Plant.  All equipment has arrived and set in place.  They are in the process of wiring, piping, and fine tuning the system.
5. Discussion: Wood Chips:  There was a gas line clearing project in the area.  We accepted high quality wood chips at no cost from the clearing project.  We now have about 600 yards of clean wood chips to use as road base, cover material, and miscellaneous projects.
6. Discussion/Action: New Scale Install:  There is a new scale install team meeting next Tuesday the 23rd.  We will make a plan for the install of the new scale with Lacrosse Scale and the cement pouring team.  We will know more after the meeting.  The new scale will have all new wiring, and will be located on the other side of the road.  This will save the landfill $16,000 of renting a temporary scale, since we will be able to use the old scale until the new one is operational.  $86,000 is budgeted for a new scale, this will cover new printers and new software.  The highway commission will remove the old scale for free, as a trade out for keeping the old scale.  No action at this time.
7. Discussion/Action: Line Item Transfer:  Small amount transferred to cover the overage incurred when Shelly and David were both working at the Landfill office.  Schroeder motions to approve.  Giraud seconds.  Passed unanimously.
8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Discussion/Action: Old Recycling Compactor:  The old recycling compactor will be in the way when we final cap the West end of the landfill.  Gail Frie wishes to have the compactor put out for bids.  It has some scrap value, however, much of the weight is not scrap material.  To the right buyer, it has value above and beyond scrap.  With some investment, it could be put back into operational status, however, this is an expense the landfill is not in a position to attempt.  The pumps are broken.  The initial install of the compactor was an emergency situation.  When the compactor was operational, the power supply was single phase power.  When the neighbors would start their high demand power items, we would receive low voltage.  This is because we are at the end of the power grid line.  Consequently, this burned up the motors.  It would need new bars, hydraulic units, and power unit.  This could cost upwards of $50,000 to fix.  Frie asked to have a sealed bid process put in place to remove the scale.  Giraud motioned to approve the compactor to be put out for sealed bids.  Schroeder seconds.  Passed Unanimously.
9. Discussion Density Study:  Oak Ridge Engineering has not completed the new density study as of now.  They discovered the control points used by the previous consultants were more than 50 feet off.  This shouldn’t affect previous density studies, however, they can’t move forward until accurate controls are completed.  Hopefully the density study will be completed next week.
10. Discussion April 27th Clean Sweep:  April 27th is Clean Sweep.  We are only waiting on one municipality to approve the new recycling per capita tax.  Frie will reach out to the last approval.  
11. Report on Recycling Dinner:  Bad weather the night before the dinner caused many attendees to miss the event.  Many of the invited guests are directly involved with snow removal, and the heavy snow accumulations forced them to focus on safe roads, instead of attending the meeting.  The 35 guests in attendance, were pleased with the presentations by Frie, Erik Lietz, and the high school students.  We used the leftover food to feed the Plan of Operations team the following Tuesday.
12. Manager’s Report:  We are receiving pine trees from Land Conservation.  We will plant them temporarily behind the office.  Once they have established, we will plant them on the outskirts of the new landfill cell.  Gas reporting is up to date.  Waterway repairs and rock removal are planned for next week.  We added landfill space at the west end of the landfill.  By removing the clay cover, and filling the cell to the actual perimeter, we gained over a million dollars in garbage space.  Riverview construction will be running some breaker runs for some road improvements inside of the landfill in the near future.
13. Period of Public Comment:  No comments.
14. Set Next Meeting Date:  May 21st at 4:00 pm at the Landfill Office.
15. Adjournment:  Van Wychen motioned to adjourn.  Schroeder seconds.  Steele adjourned the meeting at 5:10 pm.

Cc:  Shelley Bohl, County Clerk (press), Solid Waste Committee, Martin Herrick, WDNR, Benjamin Peotter PE and Lori Rosemore PG, Ayres Associates, Erik Lietz PE, Oakridge Engineering, Randy Weinkauf, Riverview Construction, Jerry Martell, Modern Disposal Systems

Please note:  A quorum of the Monroe County Board or other committees may be present at this meeting.  No business of the County Board or other committees will be conducted at this meeting.  Only the business noted above. Anyone wishing to be mailed an agenda, please contact the Solid Waste Department to be added to the list. This agenda is posted both at the Solid Waste Department and online at http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/committees/solid-waste-management-committee/

Gail Frie • Manager • 				gfrie@co.monroe.wi.us					
David Heser • Assistant Manager • 		david.heser@co.monroe.wi.us
website: http://www.co.monroe.wi.us/departments/solid-waste/
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/Monroe-County-Solid-Waste-Management/
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